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Hay Harvest Height 
 There’s a lot that goes in to making a good hay crop. Often overlooked, our cutting height 
can have an impact on this year’s crop – and potentially a larger one on future ones as well. 
 Advancements in harvest technology over the last 20 years have allowed us to do a much 
better job of getting as much hay out of the field in a timely manner as we possibly can. We’re 
able to pick up down hay or more quickly harvest heavy hay than ever before. We’re also able to 
cut lower than ever before – and that isn’t always a good thing. Forages regrow from two places: 
leaves using photosynthesis to add more leaves and root systems pushing out new shoots. If both 
are working up to par, the perennial forage ‘system’ keeps chugging along from year to year.  
 When we disrupt that system, problems can occur. For example, if we harvest at a two-
inch height instead of three to four inches (minimum recommended for most of our grass forage 
crops), we remove leaf area vital for forage recovery and requires the root system to compensate. 
If the root system is in optimum shape, we probably get by with it. If not – problems arise. 
 We complicate matters when we experience droughts, armyworm feeding or harvest 
outside the optimum harvest window. In these instances, the crop is stressed and already 
requiring more of remaining leaf area and root systems. In those cases, further cutter bar height 
adjustments may be necessary.  
 When possible, harvest at the optimum growth stage (typically early to mid-June for cool 
season forages and mid-July for warm season forages) and appropriate harvest height (three 
inches minimum for established forages – higher for late harvest/drought/new stands). It may 
reduce quantity slightly – but help with stand health and longevity in the long run.  
 
Why Didn’t My Garden Produce? 

Last week, I referenced the effects of wind on garden plants. Another issue affecting 
garden production is rainfall events.  

Heavy rains, especially if accompanied by high winds, result in raindrops falling with a 
force that can result in soil issues for the duration of the growing season. For starters, they can 
create crusting. If that crust is too thick, seeds may not be strong enough to push through. The 
crust can limit oxygen to roots as well. Consider a light scraping (avoid deep tillage) after the 
soil surface has dried to open the surface back up.  

After a heavy rain or even long periods of moderate rainfall, ponding water can be an 
issue. Oxygen levels to roots are again a concern. If water doesn’t drain quickly enough (most 
plants can withstand 24 hours of standing water without harm), oxygen starved roots can begin to 
result in plant declines. If hot, sunny weather accompanies water saturated soils, plants may be 
‘cooked’ by the hot water. While there’s not much you can do in these cases (short of creating 
drainage off the garden – often a very difficult task…), be aware of how plants may respond. 

If hail accompanies any of the above, take a second look at plants. Most leaf damage isn’t 
a big deal. Leaves grow back and the plant will recover. If stems or fruit are damaged, a decision 
is in order. Minimal damage can be tolerated. If plants look as if they’ve been weed whipped, 
consider replanting.  

Next week: soil fertility. 
 


